
Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
24th May 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 
If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
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      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
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year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
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 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
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9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
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 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 
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Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
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 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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Black Country Museum Class 4 
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structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 
If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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(See link on our website). 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
24th May 2024                                                    LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 
If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 
If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 
If you need dates further ahead we are follow the Leicestershire County Council School Holiday Pattern. 
(See link on our website). 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
Black Country Museum Class 4 
03/07/24 – Whole School Trips 
22/06/2024 – Village Carnival 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 

2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea  
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2024: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Paulina Piatkowska to our teaching staff for next 
year. She is covering Mrs Andrew’s Maternity leave. However there is going to be a slight change in the class 
structure and Miss Piatkowska will be teaching Class 3. 
 
Mrs Tonkin and Mrs Martin, who are very experienced teachers, will be teaching class 4 next year. They will 
be ably supported by Mrs Sindall. 
 
As you will have noticed Miss Barwell, who has been supporting in class 1 from an agency, is expecting. We 
would have loved for her to continue with us but she will be busy with her new family. She will be with us 
until the end of the year. We really appreciate how quickly she has settled in and all her hard work and wish 
her every happiness for her family’s future. 
 
The children who went to the athletics were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and 
sportsmanship. Oscar Linnett won the Year 6 Boys Howler Throw. Well done to everyone especially Oscar. 
 
The 6 year 6 children who took part in the Art Project at Thistly Meadow School did really well. They did 3 
different art activities. Each activity was to contribute to a piece of art that was to be taken back to each 
school. Our artwork is a paper head. Our school and 2 other schools worked collaboratively on it. I think the 
children are pleased with it as they have decided to name it Clio. 
 
Year 2 children presented a lovely Open the Book Club assembly on Thursday. They retold the story of the 
Prodigal Son and how God wants to welcome us all back to Him. 
 
Class 4 had an excellent trip to the Black Country Museum. I hear many of them may be hassling you to take 
them again because they enjoyed it so much. Thank you for bringing the children early and sorry for the late 
arrival back. I trust it did not cause too much inconvenience. 
 
Creative Learning Services (formerly Leicestershire Library Services) ran a printing workshop for Class 2 on 
Thursday which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. 
 
Class 4 have had Emergency First Aid Training with Mrs Harris, one of our parents, who runs a first aid training 
business.  The children have completed this as part of their Relationships, Health and Sex Education Training. 
They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
are extending the range of Sports and Physical Activity the children are gaining access to. 
 
After half term the children will continue to be very busy. In the first week back: 
 

 We have Gold Award Assembly on the Monday.  
 

 On Tuesday a small group of children from class 4 will be taking their turn to help out at Light Lunches 
run by the chapel. They will be taking orders and helping prepare and serve the lunches. 

 
 Also on Tuesday Class 1 and the Sports Ambassadors will be walking to Little Gems for the morning.  

 
 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 

 
May I wish you all a happy and restful half term. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
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They now know what to do in an emergency and this will help their confidence. 
 
For your information: the whole school trips will be taking place on 3rd July. Class 1 and Class 2 will be going 
to Riverside Soft play and Class 3 and Class 4 will be going to Swadlincote Snow Sports Centre again. Further 



details will be sent nearer the date. These trips are being fully funded from the Sport Premium Grant as they 
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 Creative Learning Services will be running a Poetry Morning across the whole school on Wednesday. 
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